
омо! tŀƪƛƴƎǘƻƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ bŜǿǘƻǿƴΣ оннл     ( όлоύ рннм нтоу    7 όлоύ рннм умфм   

 8 ŎƘƛƭǿŜƭƭΦǇǎϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ   ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦŎƘƛƭǿŜƭƭǇǎΦǾƛŎΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎŎƻǳƴŎƛƭϪŎƘƛƭǿŜƭƭǇǎΦǾƛŎΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ   CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΥ ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ/ƘƛƭǿŜƭƭCŀƛǊ 
Out of School Hours Child Care Program Coordinator (0417 014 973) 

 

NEWSLETTER No.34  -   30th October 2018 

 Wed Nude Food DayðEvery Wednesday Term 4 

Nov 1 Thu Day 2 Prep 2019 Transition  9.15-10.45 All Pre-School 

Nov 5-7 
Mon-
Wed 

Gr 4 CampðLady Northcote Bacchus Marsh  

Nov 6 Tue Melbourne Cup Open Day at school 9-11am  

Nov 8 Thu Prep Responsible Pet Ownership (NEW DATE) 

Nov 8 Thu Gr 3 Museum Excursion 

Nov 12 Mon CURRICULUM DAYð (Pupil Free Day) 

Nov 15 Thu Whole School Photo - & Gr.6 Graduation Photo  (NEW DATE) 

Nov 16 Fri Ball Games @ Herne Hill  -  (NEW DATE) 

Nov 19 Mon School Council Meeting 

Nov 20 Tue Grade 5 Sweethearts Concert 10-11am 

Nov 21 Wed Prep 2019 Parent Information Session 7-8pm 

Nov 22 Thu Day 3 Prep 2019 Transition  9.15-10.45 All Pre-School 

Nov 29 Thu SWEP Barwon Water IncursionðYear 4 

Dec 3-14  Prepð6 Swimming 

Dec 17 Mon Grade 6 Graduation 6pm (Save the date) 

Dec 21 Fri Last Day of Term 4.   DISMISSAL 2.30 PM. 

2019 -Mar 29 Fri CHILWELL FAIRðSAVE THE DATE 

a9[.h¦wb9 /¦t 5!¸ 

Open Session    9.00 ï 11.00 a.m. 

Come one, come all, especially parents who work in Melbourne and 

have Cup Day off! 

Come in and visit your childôs grade and spend time with them as  

they follow their normal class program. 

* Year 4 students will be at the Lady Northcote Camp.   



Dear Families, 

 

Stranger Danger: Schools have a system of notifying each other of issues which may  
affect our children. The stranger danger issue is one of these. At school we are reminding our 
children to keep in tune with their feelings and if they feel unsafe or a stranger suggests  
something that makes them feel unsafe they are to take themselves out of the situation. We live 
in a great country and community but at the same time must arm our children with strategies 
which help them in the social settings they may find themselves. 

We talk about stranger danger in a non-alarming way at school. Our hope is that this is also dis-
cussed at home to reinforce our message but also assist when children are not at school. 

 

Year 4 Camp: The weather has been booked and the enthusiasm is growing. Our year 4 
students take off to Lady Northcote camp next Monday. We wish them well and look forward to 
the many stories and adventures that come out of the camp. 

 

Thank You: 

Thank you to Ian Royce and Phil Joyce who made themselves available  after assembly last 
week to discuss our exciting South Wing Development. The development will certainly position 
our school to cater for our current students and those to follow. 

Crossing Supervisors: If you use the crossing around our school please take a second to thank 
our supervisors who do a great job in getting our children to and from school safely. The precinct 
we live in is busy and their job is vital. 

 

Transition: We were all excited to have our first 2019 Prep Transition day yesterday. It is a 
very exciting day for the children, both the new Preps and those at Chilwell who will step up to 
the óhigherò year level next year. Parents were terrific even though no doubt there were mixed 
feelings about their child ñgrowing upò and going to school. Thank you to Cathy and Sarah who 
conducted the sessions and guided our new students through the excitement of the day. 

 

Planning: This time of the year we begin the planning for 2019! This involves staffing, 
grade placements, end of year reflections and what messages and learning 2018 operations has 
for 2019. 

The building program planned for 2019 will impact on the school, staff and children. Accommo-
dation/decanting of some grades in order to develop the South wing is going to present some 
challenges. The types of issues have been successfully addressed when we built the 2 storey 
building on the North part of the site and again when we remodelled the internals of the Heritage 
building. We will continue to focus on our students, their welfare and learning.  

 

Parent Survey: Class sizes- This was bought up as an issue. Our policy has been to have a 1 
teacher to 21 students in Years P-2. Where the classes are over this number we have placed  
another staff member at a time fraction to arrive at the 1:21 ratio. The Years 3-6 do not work on a 
1:21 ratio but if a class goes over 30 then we look at arrangements to support the year level. In 
the past this has been support of another staff member.  

We are dictated by our budget, rooms and the availability of staff to undertake the roles. The  
optimum size has always been a debate in education, in many cases it will also depend on the 
teacher and the students that are in the year level. Please be assured that we are not happy with 
any class with ñlargeò numbers but in some way this is due to the high reputation that this  
community deserves and the fact that families choose to send their children to Chilwell. 

 

 



 

Anaphylaxis: Chilwell Primary School has a large number of children who have a reaction 
to certain foods, especially nut products. We have 9 children who are affected to varying degrees 
and in some cases it is life threatening!  The exposure to nut products, even small quantities, 
could result in tragic consequences.  Our school has developed comprehensive procedures to 
draw attention to this issue and also reacted if an incident occurs, HOWEVER families are asked 
to support this by not sending nut products to school for snacks or lunch. With such a large  
number of students in the school your support is very much appreciated in ensuring the welfare 
of these children.  (We do not have a Nut Free policy as we depend on too many families  
adhering to it). 

 

Lost Property: It is the time of the year when the weather changes sometimes by the hour. 
This also sees jumpers on and off regularly. Being children this can result in lost items. Help all 
by checking that all jumpers are clearly marked so we are able to return them to the owner.  
Writing names in pen only lasts until after the next wash so please use a permanent marker. 

Open DayðMelbourne Cup Day:  Looking forward to seeing everyone at the open day.  A 
great opportunity for student to share their learnings. 

 
 

Regards, 

Gavan Welsh, Principal 

Nov 7  Emma M-W 

Thomas G-U 

4JM 

5NR 

Nov 9 Quinn O 

Bridie W 

Stella R 

3PD 

4JM 

6SW 

Nov 11 Henry P 1RP 

 

Nov 12 Alya C 2KH 

Nov 13 Tara C 

Finn L 

PSJ 

MW 



PREPñWERRIBEE ZOO 
Last Thursday, Prep J and Prep B went on an excursion to Werribee Zoo. The bus trip was 
of course a highlight, our first trip out of Geelong!  

We learnt all about Australian  
animals and their habitat. We went on the 
safari bus and saw so many animals. The 
giraffes came right up to our bus! We 
learned that zebras are black with white 
stripes, that was a wondering we had in 
the classroom. We loved seeing the lions 
and hippos as well. Special thanks to our 
parent helpers, Ana Klein, Narelle  
Carey, Victoria Barton and  
Natalie Lee, for coming on the excursion 
with us. Also, to Mr Mac and  
Miss Walker for your support on the day.  

The weather was perfect, the Preps were 
amazing and the zoo was lots of fun. 
What a great day!  





 

 {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ нлму 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 

hǳǊ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ȅŜŀǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ DŜŜƭƻƴƎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ tƻƻƭ ŦǊƻƳ aƻƴŘŀȅ оǊŘ ǘƻ CǊƛŘŀȅ мпǘƘ ƻŦ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ 
!ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ tǊŜǇ ǘƻ DǊŀŘŜ с ǿƛƭƭ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΦ  ¢ƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ 
ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ƭŜǾŜƭΦ [ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ    
ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƛŦ ƴƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘΦ 

¢ƻ ƳƛƴƛƳƛǎŜ ŎƻǎǘǎΣ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭǎƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊǘ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ   
ŜƴǝǊŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ 

/ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ōŜƭƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ 
ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ 

YƛƴŘŜǎǘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘǎ 

 

/ƘƛƭǿŜƭƭ t{ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ нлму 

 

 

 

WŜũ {ƳƛǘƘ 

bŀƳŜ DǊŀŘŜ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ƭŜǾŜƭ 

      

      

      

      

tƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ 

      

PLASTIC WANTED 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀŎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 

ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ōȅ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀǎǝŎ ŦǊƻƳ 

ǘƘŜ ōŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǿŀǎƘŜŘ ǳǇΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ Ψ¢ǊŀǎƘǳǊŜǎΩ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǘŜǊƳ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘǊƻǇ ƻũ ŀǘ !Ǌǘ wƻƻƳΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ōƻȄ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ 

5Ŝō CƛǎƘŜǊ 



TERM 4 LUNCH ORDERS 
.    

Please place your order option on an envelope with your childôs name, grade and $6.00 and 

hand into your grade teacher by 9.30 am. on Thursday morning.    

Orders are picked up before 3.00 pm.  Thursday.    

We ask parents not to drop late lunch orders into Steampocket.   Lunch is provided on Friday.   

Each student must have an individual order. 

NO LATE ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED.    

Each option $6.00  
  
 

 

 

 

Canteen RosterðFriday 1.15pm  

 

 

 

Fri 2 Nov Jane Muhor 

Fri 9 Nov Aimee Cox 

Fri 16 Nov Peter Stephens 

Fri  23 Nov Christie Reid 

OPTION 1 Iŀǿŀƛƛŀƴ tƛȊȊŀΣ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ ŎƘƛǇ ƳǳŶƴ ŀƴŘ ŦǊǳƛǘ 

OPTION 2 ±ŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜ ǘŀǊǘΣ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ ōǊƻǿƴƛŜ ŀƴŘ ŦǊǳƛǘ όƎƭǳǘŜƴ ŦǊŜŜύ 

OPTION 3 /ƘƛŎƪŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǧǳŎŜ ǊƻƭƭΣ ŎŀǊǊƻǘ ŎŀƪŜ ŀƴŘ ŦǊǳƛǘ 

You Can Do It  

¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜǊƳǎ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƛǎ .Ŝ hǇǝƳƛǎǝŎΗ 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǎŜƭŦ ǘŀƭƪΦ {ŜƭŦ ǘŀƭƪ ƛǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǳǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜ ŀǊŜΦ Lǘ ƛƳǇŀŎǘǎ 
Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜΦ Lǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƳǇŀŎǘǎ ƻƴ 
Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǾƛŜǿŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻƴ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ 
 
{ŀǿƛǘƘǳ ŀƴŘ IǳƎƘ 
 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ht¢LaL{¢L/ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ 

 

IŀǊǊȅ DǊƻǿǎŜ 

9ǾŜƭȅƴ WŀƳŜǎ 

IŀǊǊƛŜǘ tƻǾŜȅ 

±ǳƪ aƛƭƻǎŜǾƛŎ 

/ƘŀŘ !ƭǎǝƴ 

¢Ŝǎǎŀ YŀƴŜƭƭƻǎ 

WǳƭŜǎ DǊŀȅ 

aŜƎ aǳƘƻǊ 

vƛȄǳŀƴ aŀ 

9Řƛǎƻƴ .Ŝƭƭ 

aƻƴŜǘ DǊŀȅ 

!ōƛƎŀƛƭ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ 

IǳƴǘŜǊ aŀƴƴ 

!ƳŜƭƛŀ {ƘŜƭƭ 

[ŀŎƘƭŀƴ 9ƎƎƛƴǎ 

!ǳŜƳƴ YŜǊǊ 

WŀǎƳƛƴŜ {ǳƭƭƛǾŀƴ 

WƻǊŘŀƴ .ƻƻŘŜ 


